TIME ERASES ALL.
Many people will be aware of the meaning of the above heading, especially those who spend time in old burial grounds trying to trace long-gone ancestors.  Such a one was Katrina Moir from Saskatchewan in Canada who was in the area recently to try and find information on her forebears who left the area in 1899.  

The Moir family have lived in the area since the second half of the 18th century, mainly as farmers in Craigearn.  Thomas, who, according to his gravestone, 'was born in Craigearn where he lived most of his time and where he was a tenant when he died', died on 22nd February 1795 aged 63 years.  He was ordained to eldership in the parish church on 18th July 1762, along with George Thom, gardener at Kemnay House.  He featured quite regularly in the pages of the Session records, being appointed as treasurer for a year on 28th November 1763.  On 12th October 1775, following the death of the minister, Alexander Reid, he was entrusted with one of the keys of the Poor's Box – there were two keys to the Box, the treasurer keeping one and usually the minister holding the other.  On 7th February 1790, Thomas Moir is recorded as having lent the Session £1, they having insufficient funds at that time, to meet their distribution to the poor. An entry on 26th February 1795 states; "Mort Cloth to Thos Moir, one of the elders".  The mort cloth was a decorated cloth which was used to cover the coffin as it was carried to the churchyard.
Thomas' father was George Moir, but his mother's name is not mentioned in the registers.  Other family baptisms were: Francis, 29th June 1735; Isobel, 15th August 1737; Peter, 20th August 1740.

Time has erased inscriptions of what may have been Moir gravestones and generations of feet continue to obliterate the inscriptions on what used to be table stones in front of the church but were lowered to ground level by the Council many years ago.
By the end of the 18th century and the beginning of the 19th century there were a number of Moir families in the parish, but with the scant amount of knowledge supplied in the registers it is difficult to work out what the relationships were.
Another three generations followed Thomas in Craigearn – Francis, then George followed by another Francis who died in 1899 when the lease was terminated.
